ANAMOOSE JDA MEETING MINUTES

1-4-2023

Acting Chair in President Ewert’s absence, Mike Rudnick called the Anamoose JDA Board meeting to order this 4th day of January 2023, at 7:00 p.m. at City Hall.  All board members were present. Also present were Ralph (Andy) Melton, Beth Melton, and Laurel Schnase, City Auditor.

Minutes of the 9-21-2022 regular meeting were read and approved. Goodwin/Dusek. AIF

Treasurer’s Report was submitted and accepted with a balance of $7,153.04.  Goodwin/Ammon. AIF

Old Business:

There were no responses from the newspaper advertisement for the leasing of 707 Main Street. The Board will wait until spring to decide if newspaper advertising should begin again. The ad will continue to be displayed on BISMAN. 

Schmidt’s Plumbing was hired to work on the heating system for the building as it was not operating properly. Rudnick stated that the heating system is now working, but the boiler may not be keeping up with the size of the building. The temperature is set at 54 degrees but the thermostat states 48 degrees.

New Business:

The Meltons were present to update the Board on the 1909 Steakhouse & Lounge business they operate. Andy stated that it has been a struggle. There has not been enough business to keep up with the bills, and it has been hard to find and retain employees. He asked the Board if they would consider a reduction in the monthly lease amount prior to signing a new lease. After much discussion, the Board agreed to reduce the lease payment from $1,000.00 to $400.00 for 2023. Andy is aware that three months (October, November, and December) of lease payments are still owed for 2022, and the Board decided to give him 6 months to catch up with the past due debt, as long as he stays current with the 2023 lease payments during that time. Motion to reduce the lease payments to $400.00 for the 2023 lease and to meet again with Andy in 6 months for review. Goodwin/Dusek. AIF Schnase will make the changes in lease amount and meet with Andy at First State Bank to sign and notarize the amended lease for 2023.

Andy also asked the Board if his 2023 Liquor License could be separated out in two payments. The Board stated that his request for a semiannual payment will be put on the agenda for the next City Council meeting on January 9, 2023.

Representatives from the USDA recently conducted a Compliance Review of the 1909 Steakhouse building, and the former Food Hub building. Their findings were that the Steakhouse is in good condition and appears compliant. The Food Hub building was found to be non-compliant due to handicap accessibility. The doorknob on the back door needs to be switched to a latch type, and there will need to be a sidewalk installed leading from the alley to the back door for handicap access. A sign will need to be placed on the front of the building explaining that the handicap entrance is in the back. These items will be addressed when the weather permits.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm. Goodwin/Ammon.  AIF


Frank Ewert, President
Laurel Schnase, City Auditor	
